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Our Year 6 pupils have had a fabulous time away at their end of year camp.  I have been a most unhappy bunny at not being able to join them but this time of year is an especially busy period and I have been needed in school. The children and adults that have attended have enjoyed a wide range of outdoor activities from raft building to swinging on a zip wire to solving puzzles in a forest.  All have been happy and have enjoyed their time together.  I am looking forward to hearing all about their adventures.
Next week is incredibly busy starting with a fabulous end of year concert performed by our children in Year Four that have learned to play brass instruments through our wider opportunities provision. This is to take place on Monday 13th July at 14:45. The children thrive when performing to an audience as seen at the Musician evening last week.  We had a vast array of talents displayed over the event, where the judge commented that she had never seen such high quality in a Primary School before. Carys Benson was awarded as the best Voice of the night with Poppy Taylor selected as the winner for her outstanding performance on the trumpet.   A huge well done to all of those that took part.  Later on in the week some of our Year 5 children are going to Millfield and members of our Environmental Club will be going to Brockholes. 
Next year is approaching fast and so to ensure a smooth transition, over the coming week the children are to experience working with their new teachers.  As always in a school there are new starters to be welcomed and farewells to be made too.

Mrs Bentley is among the few teachers we are to wish adieu this summer.  She has been part of Carleton Green for over thirty years, sharing her time and expertise with many.  Her talents in music extend well beyond the classroom where she has touched many lives.  Dedication to her role of supporting young people to blossom has been her main goal.  I know that there will be a void in our school after her retirement that will be felt by parents, pupils and colleagues alike however, it is reassuring to think that Mrs Bentley is at the beginning of a very exciting new chapter in her life.  We hope that you will join us in wishing her all the very best. If you would like to make a contribution to her retirement gift or to sign her card please pop into the office.
We also are wishing Mr Batty farewell as he makes a brave step to move away from his career of teaching. He has added so much to many, many pupils’ lives whilst working at Carleton Green.  He is passionate about children having broad and enriched learning opportunities and has created the chances for children to experience a wide range of activities over the years. He is excited about starting a new profession and we truly hope that he is successful.

The final member of our team to leave us at the end of this term is Miss Loy.  She joined us last year as a keen and vibrant, young teacher where her passion and dedication towards ensuring all the children in Owls receive a sound education has been a pleasure to witness. She is following her ambitions and has secured herself a wonderful teaching post in Thailand.  She is uprooting herself from her home to move over the summer months to start in the autumn. I am certain she will be successful and very happy in her new venture.  

We are to welcome back Mr Vaughan as he returns from his two terms at Alston Lane. 
I am very proud to say that one of our members of staff is running in the Great North Run this year.  She is running to raise money for Trinity Hospice and Palliative Care Services and Brian House Children’s Hospice.  If you would like to help support these worthy local charities you can at www.justgiving.com/katywhite-GNR2015
We have unfortunately had a few incidences of sickness in school.  To help us minimise the spreading of illness we ask that you please keep your child at home until they are clear of sickness or diarrhoea for 48 hours.

Star of the Week[image: image1.wmf] certificates have been awarded to:
	Darcey Dickson from Yellow Ducklings.
	Lily Johns from Green Ducklings.

	  Nancy Bateman & Evie Broadbent from Parrots
	Harry Houghton from Herons

	Thomas McLoughlin from Robins
	Matthew Anderson from Owls

	Mariella Boy & Abigail Holt from Doves
	Matthew Kirkham from Kestrels

	Libbie Dell’Armi & Oliver Hulme from Hawks
	Poppy Taylor from Falcons

	 Robin Turner from Eagles
	Well done everyone!
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Well done to all the following children for achieving their red Carleton Code Star:

Callen Ormand, Oliver Tsang, Bethany Bradford, Sadie Hill, Charlotte Jessop, Maisie Hill and Nicole Rigby. 
Monday 13th July – End of Year Concert 14:45 (Wider Opportunities)

Tuesday 14th July – End of Year Reports to go home with an annual parent and pupil questionnaire.

Our reports are detailing how your children are attaining against the expectations for their year group for each subject.  We are using the following phrases: entering, developing and secure.  

Wednesday 15th July – Meet the Teacher Evening and drop in for End of Year Reports.

Thursday 16th July – Environmental Club trip to Brockholes, Year 5 pupils to Millfield, E-Safety Briefing at 14:00.  All parents are welcome.  

Summer Disco

Week beginning 20th July ~ Leavers Events 

Monday - End of year production with Year 5 & 6 pupils.  There are two performances scheduled to begin at 14:00 and 18:00 

Tuesday - Awards Evening/Leavers Disco and BBQ for Year 6 pupils only and our Year 6 parents, 

Wednesday - End of term Assembly starting at 13:00.

22nd July ~ School closes at 14:30 for the summer holidays.

Fleetwood Town are running a summer school at Carleton Green for three weeks.  Leaflets have been sent home or you can book online.  The club will run on alternate weeks with the first week being 27th July 2015.
Keeping Children safe Online:

In the real world we protect our children. So why not keep them safe online?

An ‘essential’ internet safety session for parents, guardians and carers.

Date:16th JULY 2015


Start time: 14:00

Duration: Approximately 1 hour with time for questions

OFSTED regard these sessions as an integral part of a school’s Safeguarding/eSafety policy and they expect schools to have offered this support for parents. 
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